




 
 


Notice of Motion Councillor Wendy Gaertner 


Date: March 20, 2018 


To: Mayor and Members of Council 


From: Councillor Gaertner 


Re: Flood Preparation 


Whereas the Insurance Bureau now expects a severe flood event somewhere in 
Canada every two to three weeks between April and November; and 


Whereas Aurora needs to be prepared for flood events by ensuring that our storm water 
drainage systems are functioning at an optimum level; and 


Whereas the Lake Simcoe Region Conservation Authority's Flood Plain Map shows 
many Aurora homes currently sitting within the flood plain;  


1. Now Therefore Be It Hereby Resolved That staff ask the Lake Simcoe Region 
Conservation Authority to present to Council about whether they are revising any of 
their assumptions about flood plain boundaries based on the realities of climate 
change; and 


2. Be It Further Resolved That staff be directed to prepare a report on the following: 


(a) The condition of the dams and flood control measures located in the old part of 
Aurora, including when they were last inspected and updated; 


(b) What challenges the new development in this area will present for our old 
infrastructure; 


(c) Identify infrastructure throughout the Town that is in need of remedial capital 
work to be ready to safely and efficiently cope with heavy rains; 


(d) The budget that will be required for these capital works and the maintenance of 
the system. 
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